

Lower Moutere School

SCHOOL ROAD, LOWER MOUTERE

www.lowermoutere.school.nz - office@lowermoutere.school.nz ph.526 7775 Absentee txt 027 3398801



Dear Parents and whanau of Lower Moutere School -

15 September 2023

As the term draws to an end, it is really great to reflect back over the achievements that we have made – how awesome our students are and all the experiences that enrich their time at school!

The first of our school camps kicked off 2 weeks ago with our Year 7 and 8 students experiencing a winter camp, based at Lake Rotoiti. Many of us will remember the lodge there, as we visited during our own schooling experiences. It was a cold place back then ... uncomfortable beds, not the best of showers and the open fire that filled the room with smoke! Recent upgrades have certainly made a significant difference and despite it being freezing outside, the lodge was incredibly warm and comfortable. The senior group were outstanding to take away. It is no easy task, taking a school camp and a huge thanks go to both Kara and Mike who planned this for our students. Another big thanks goes out to the parents who gave up their own family life and work, to accompany the students. Without this support, we are unable to have our students involved in the school camp programme!







Skiing the Rainbow

The 'Great Race' .. a steady hand needed here for the rock stacking!







Orienteering around the National Park ... Water testing activities

... and some free time too!



Thank you to everyone who contributed to the Daffodil Day fundraiser. Our school raised \$354.50 for the Cancer Society. That is a fantastic amount – which goes directly to the Nelson/Tasman branch!

THANKS! To Versatile Garages! We have recently purchased a garage for the school – and not only have they given a significant discount, but they have also arranged free delivery! We really appreciate your support for our school!





Lower Moutere School is a SUN SAFE focussed school. We know the long term dangers of exposure to the sun, and therefore do all we can to ensure that safe practices are in place at our school. Next term, all students and staff are required to wear a sunhat whenever they are outside. Please ensure that your child brings their named school hat to school. If you are needing a new school hat, this can be purchased from the school office. We strongly recommend that the hat is left AT SCHOOL so there is no risk of it being left at home during the

week. Students without a hat after the first week (a week of creating the habit) will be asked by duty staff to play in the allocated shaded areas of our kura/school. We encourage our students to protect themselves with sunscreen and have this available in classrooms. You may have your own preference for lotion, and you are most welcome to pop this into schoolbags before heading to school.

The best practice is to apply sunscreen before leaving home, allowing time for it to soak into skin and become effective.

Thanks for working together to keep our students safe!

Brand THE

The Board met last night – the last meeting for the term! The following are some main points from the meeting:

• How does our school raise student achievement in maths? How are we going?? At the start of the school year, we asked the question – what is the barrier for some students to achieve in maths? We have trialled a new intervention, and have had incredible results! Here they are ...

At the end of term 1...

21% of students were not achieving where they should in maths. 76% of students were achieving where they should be in maths 3% of students were achieving at a level higher in maths.

At the end of term 3 (Now!)

6% of students are not where we expect them to be, in maths 75% of students are achieving at the expected level in maths 19% of students are achieving at a higher level in maths

The dedication of our staff towards supporting students to learn, and the desire of students learn, is what raises achievement at our school.

The question was also asked ...what happens with students when something goes wrong at school... how is it managed? That is a great question as yes – things do go wrong from time to time and as a staff, we do need to navigate situations that can, be quite uncomfortable. Ultimately, upholding the values of the school will underpin all that we do.

- We respect ourselves Anga mai koe
- We respect others Te whakaute ētahi atu
- We respect our school and it's property Rawa te whakaute

This means ensuring that all parties are treated with respect – they are all heard and then we work through a restorative process to get things right. If school is a place for learning .. maths, art, reading ... it is also a place for learning about how we treat each other, and what to do when we have upsets. As a principal and dad, the question that runs through my head whenever working through any situation is this ... if this was my child, how would I like them to be treated? How does this reflect the school values? With this as our foundation, I am always impressed with how students can quickly reach a point where they can reflect and want to make a change.



We invite our school community to Lower Moutere School next FRIDAY at 1.30pm, to have share the learning and achievements of our school over the past term!

We have been exploring eco-systems ...with the focus on bees! Come and have a buzz around our school and then head away for a great 2 week break!

Many thanks for your support for the school! Chris Bascand (JP) - Principal

SEPTEMBER	
Wednesday 20 th	Year 6 students to Motec
Friday 22 nd	Last Day of Term 3
29 th September – 20 th October	Dental Bus
OCTOBER	
Monday 9 th	First Day of Term 4
Wednesday 11 th to Friday 13 th October	Year 5 & 6 Camp - Marahau
Monday 23 rd	Labour Day – Public Holiday
Thursday 2 nd	Board of Trustees meeting 6pm in staffroom
NOVEMBER	
Friday 3 rd	Gumboot Friday – Wear your gumboots to school!
Tuesday 14 th	Junior Athletics
Thursday 9 th – Friday 10 th	Year 3 & 4 Camp
Wednesday 15 th	Senior Athletics
Tuesday 28 th	Board of Trustees meeting 6pm in staffroom
DECEMBER	
Wednesday 13 th	End of year prizegiving
Friday 15 th	Last day of Term 4











What does peace mean to our youngsters?

Young artists are invited to join this year's Mayors for Peace art competition and share their vision for peace.

Last year, local students Aria Robertson and Lucy Gauntlett took out two of the top placings in the international Mayors for Peace Children's Art Competition and entries are now open for this year's event.

As a member of the international Mayors for Peace network, Tasman Mayor Tim King is encouraging our young people to join this global art competition to explore and promote peace in our communities. We're looking for drawings or paintings created by youngsters aged between 6 and 15 who live or study in Tasman.

A panel of judges will select the five best artworks in each of the two age categories and the winners will be announced in September. Selected works will then be sent to the Mayors for Peace Secretariat in Japan.

This year's theme is 'what peace means to me' and the deadline for entries is 31 August.

Find out more at tasman.govt.nz, search 'art competition'.

Deadline Extended 10th October 2023







The West Coast-Tasman Electorate is recruiting for roles to deliver the 2023 General Election in your community.

Whether you want to work for a couple of weeks or just for a day, there's a range of options to suit you.

Apply today: General Election 2023 - West Coast-Tasman Electorate - Electoral Commission (elections.nz)



Oasis Education Centre

Children 3 - 5yrs Mon - Fri 8:00am-5:00pm



Curious minds, Great fun, Big learning

Where fun, friendships and passion for learning ignite, to challenge children's bodies and minds.

> Our motto is "If you don't give it a go, you'll never know!"

12 Wilkinson Street, Motueka (03) 528 4656 www.oasispreschools.co.nz

Early Childhood Education Specialising in getting children ready for school





